
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception  Leo     Zara  Joshua  

Year 1  Joseph Noah  Mila 

Year 2  Liam  Mia  * All of 2C for their amazing Showcase * 

Year 3  Ophelia Freddie Raven 

Year 4  Matilda Liliana  Beatrix 

Year 5  Loki  Henry  Jasmine  Alex 

Year 6  Ellison  Eric  Drew 
  

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 13th January.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Cameron’s Class (98.28%) 

Silver Trophy  Miss Baker’s Class (98%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Binder’s Class (99.33%) 

Miss Roberts’ Class (98.06%) 
 

Parentmail Communication 

As you will have seen, we receive a lot of information from external agencies to share with parents each 

week.  We understand from our parents that this can sometimes be overwhelming.  Having listened to your 

feedback, we have made the decision to send any relevant items attached to one single e-mail.  We hope 

this is a better way for our parents to receive this information.  If you have any further feedback, please 

let us know. 
 

School Lunches – Baguettes are back!! 

All of the weekly menus for next term are now available on the meals website, so you can order well in 

advance.  A copy of the menu and upcoming Theme Days has been sent out by Parentmail and added to the 

school website.  Tuesday 11th February is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week back after 

Half Term.  The kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals.  Our first Theme Day 

Lunch next term will be on Thursday 6th March for World Book Day.  The children will be able to have 

Billionaire Boy breaded chicken grill, homemade potato wedges and spaghetti hoops/sweetcorn followed 

by Kitchen Disco ball cookies for dessert.  Very Hungry Caterpillar cheese & tomato pizza swirl, homemade 

potato wedges and spaghetti hoops/sweetcorn will be the vegetarian option.  All of the other regular 

options will be available on the day.  The deadline for ordering this lunch will be Tuesday 25th February. 
 

Don’t Forget – baguettes are available to order again – Cheese, Ham or Tuna – the children seem to 

really love this option for their school lunch.   
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11+ Meeting – Year 5 Parents – Note for Diary 

Mr Anderson, headteacher at Bourne Grammar School, will be visiting our school on 17th March 2025 at 

3:30pm to speak to parents about the 11+ process.  Please see the Parentmail sent yesterday for further 

information. 
 

SEND Coffee Morning – Tuesday 28th January 

A courtesy reminder that our next SEND coffee morning is taking place next Tuesday morning at 9:00am. 

Penny Bellamy from the Working Together Team will be speaking about ASD and toileting in particular. 

This is open to ALL parents of children attending our school. 
 

Calendar Dates  

Please see at the end of this bulletin the calendar dates for terms 3 to 6; these will be updated and shared 

at the beginning of each ‘big’ term.  Please make a note of any relevant dates on your calendar – particularly 

around clubs – thank you. 
 

Malicious Communication Act / Online Bullying 

Over the last few years, there has been a rise in children and young people receiving a criminal record for 

Malicious Communications due to their online interactions with others. Children may not understand the 

impact of the things they are saying online or that they could face legal repercussions. Malicious 

communication is the act of sending messages, pictures and, or videos with the intention of causing 

distress or anxiety to another person. Some examples of malicious communication include: 

• threats - verbal or written threats of violence or harm to someone or their property 

• harassment - repeatedly sending messages that are insulting, offensive or upsetting 

• offensive messages - sending messages that are sexually suggestive, extremely rude or 

discriminatory 

• inappropriate images - sharing embarrassing photos or videos of another individual without their 

consent 

• false information - knowingly spreading false information about someone with the intent to cause 

them harm or distress. Pretending to be someone else to trick someone 

More information can be found here Malicious communication - Stay Safe Partnership – Lincolnshire 

County Council  and a link to a video to inform about what it is and how to respond can be found here: Stay 

Safe Talks - Malicious.  Please take a few minutes to look at this information and help your child in keeping 

safe. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

It is almost time for our February Valentines School Disco - get Friday 7th February booked in your 

diaries and let the children start planning their party outfits….  As usual there are two discos - Years 1, 

2 & 3 is from 4.30pm-5.30pm, Years 4, 5 & 6 is from 6pm-7pm. Entry is £3 per child which includes a drink 

and a bag of crisps. Glowsticks will be available for 20p each, plus we will have some love/friendship themed 

goodies for 50p/£1. Extra drinks/crisps are 50p. Tickets will be available to order on Parentmail to reduce 

cash handling and queues at the event. Look out for the email next week for full details and to order your 

tickets! Please note - all children must be collected by an adult at the end of the event and no 

mobile phones are allowed. 
 

Helpers are needed for these events, we’d be super grateful for anyone who can assist with refreshments, 

manning exits, selling glowsticks/goodies etc. If you can spare us some time please get in touch by email 

- friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com  Let us know which disco you can help with and any children who 

will be arriving with you including their class. 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/directory-record/80001/malicious-communication
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/directory-record/80001/malicious-communication
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Akl9CgpP9t8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Akl9CgpP9t8
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Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms Coates who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.   
 

 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 

EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 

 

January 

Monday 6th Training Day – School Closed 

Tuesday 7th First Day of Term 3 

Monday 13th Swimming begins for Year 4 

Tuesday 14th Year 1 Phonics Check meeting for parents – 2:45pm 

Monday 20th School Led Clubs commence (Year 1-Year 6) 

Tuesday 21st Y4B & Y4K – visit to Leicester Synagogue 

Tuesday 21st Year 2 – Mrs Binns/Mrs Coles Class learning showcase to parents 

(2:30pm) 

Wednesday 22nd Y4J – visit to Leicester Synagogue 

Thursday 23rd Year 2 – Miss Roberts’ Class learning showcase to parents 

(2:30pm) 

Friday 24th Year 2 - Mrs Chatham’s Class learning showcase to parents 

(2:30pm) 

Monday 27th KS1 Reading for Parents 8:45-9:15am 

KS2 Reading for Parents 2:50-3:10pm 

Tuesday 28th SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Friday 31st Year 1 Walk in the Woods 1:30-2:30pm 

February 

w/c Monday 3rd No school led clubs this week due to Parents’ Evenings 

Tuesday 4th Year 3 Parent Assembly – 2:30pm 

Wednesday 5th Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 6th Parents’ Evening 

http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/
https://edanlincs.org.uk/
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.place2be.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.familylives.org.uk/


Friday 7th School Disco – Friends of Westfield 

Tuesday 11th Year 5 visit to Peterborough Mandir and Peterborough Cathedral  

Friday 14th End of Term 3 
  

Monday 24th First day of Term 4 

March 

Monday 3rd (to 16th March) Fair Trade Fortnight 

Monday 3rd Year 6 visit to The Holocaust Centre, Newark 

Thursday 6th World Book Day  

Monday 10th Year 1 – Miss Hibbins’ Class learning showcase to parents (2:30pm) 

Wednesday 12th Year 1 – Miss Binder’s Class learning showcase to parents (2:30pm) 

Thursday 13th Year 1 – Miss Needham’s Class learning showcase to parents 

(2:30pm) 

Friday 14th Comic Relief  

Monday 17th 11+ Meeting for Year 5 parents (3:30pm) 

Monday 17th Reception visit to Great Wood Farm (2 Classes) 

Tuesday 18th Reception visit to Great Wood Farm (1 Class) 

Wednesday 19th SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Monday 24th Class Photographs 

Wednesday 26th Year 5 Parent Assembly – 2:30pm 

Monday 31st Y1 – walk to Bourne Baptist Church – 1 class 
  

April 

Wednesday 2nd World Autism Day 

Wednesday 2nd Y1 – walk to Bourne Baptist Church – 1 class 

Thursday 3rd Y1 – walk to Bourne Baptist Church – 1 class 

Thursday 3rd  Easter Service (at Bourne Westfield – children only) 

Friday 4th Last Day of Term 4 

Tuesday 22nd Training Day – School Closed 

Wednesday 23rd First Day of Term 5 

Wednesday 23rd St George’s Day 

Thursday 24th Year 1 visit to Peterborough Museum 

Tuesday 29th Year 4 Parent Assembly 2:30pm 

Wednesday 30th Year 6 Sex Education Meeting for Parents (6:00pm) 

May 

Monday 5th May Day Bank Holiday 

Thursday 8th Year 4 visit to The Collection, Lincoln 

Friday 9th Year 4 visit to The Collection, Lincoln 

w/c Monday 12th SATs week for Year 6 – these are statutory assessments, and all 

Year 6 pupils must attend school to access the tests 

Tuesday 13th Year 3 Positive Boundaries Workshop 

Friday 16th School Disco/Event 

Tuesday 20th SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Friday 23rd Last Day of Term 5 
  

June 

Monday 2nd First Day of Term 6 

w/c Monday 2nd 

 

Year 4 Times Table Check will be staggered across a 2-week 

period 

Saturday 7th Year 6 Production Rehearsal (9:00am-12:30pm) 

w/c Monday 9th Year 1 Phonics Screening - these are statutory assessments, and 

all Year 1 pupils must attend school to access the tests 

Wednesday 11th Year 6 visit to Nene Park (1½ classes) 

Thursday 12th Year 6 visit to Nene Park (1½ classes) 

Monday 16th Reception Sports Day (pm) 

Tuesday 17th Year 3 Sports Day (am) 

Tuesday 17th Year 2 Sports Day (pm) 

Wednesday 18th Year 5 Sports Day (am) 

Wednesday 18th Year 1 Sports Day (pm) 

Thursday 19th Year 4 Sports Day (am) 

Monday 23rd Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 



Tuesday 24th Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

Wednesday 25th Year 6 Sports Day (am) 

Thursday 26th Year 2 to Natureland Skegness 

July 

Wednesday 2nd SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Friday 4th Year 6 Transition to Bourne Grammar School 

w/c Monday 7th Arts Week 

Thursday 10th Year 4 Norwich Theatre Trip 

Monday 14th Reports sent out 

Thursday 17th Year 5 Camping 

Friday 18th Year 5 Camping 

Monday 21st Year 6 Presentation Evening 

Tuesday 22nd Last Day of Term 6 

 

 


